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Subject: Support the Diaper Bank
To: <Supervisor.Parvin@ventura.org

Thank you for ensuring agenda item 73: Funding for Conejo Community
Outreach Diaper Bank is covered at the upcoming meeting. Conejo Community
Outreach is a 100% volunteer-run nonprofit and is incredibly important to our
community. All of Conejo Community Outreach funds support resources for
families throughout Ventura County along with providing diapers and wipes to
approximately 350 children each month. They have provided more than 1 million
diapers, 2 million wipes to families in the last three years.
Frances Marshall
Thousand Oaks
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